Helen Farman-McKenna

From:

Christopher Humphreys

Sent:

27 July 2018 11:36

To:

Licensing

Subject:

FW: New Inn, Tutbury - Premises Licence Review

Importance:

High

Dear Licensing,

Consultation Response
Application to review a premises licence
New Inn, Ludgate Street, Tutbury, DE13 9NG

Environmental Health are in receipt of an application for the review of the premises licence for the above premises,

The request for review relates to the following two licensing objectives:

Prevention of Crime and Disorder Prevention of Public Nuisance

Environmental Health has no objections or formal recommendations for additional conditions at this point, however, the following detail is noted and it may therefore be prudent/ good practice for the premises to have a noise management plan in place, agreed with the Licensing/ Environmental Health Departments at East Staffordshire Borough Council to minimise the potential for noise impacts during entertainment at the premises. Environmental Health can provide further advice/ information to the DPS on this.

Environmental Health are currently investigating two noise nuisance complaints alleging loud music and raised voices are emanating from the premises. At this stage, these complaints are ongoing and the Council is in the process of obtaining sufficient evidence to corroborate the complaints.

If sufficient evidence cannot be obtained, the complaint will be closed.

If sufficient evidence is obtained, the Council has a number of enforcement powers available, including serving an abatement notice under the Environmental Protection Act 1990 or a Community Protection Notice under the Anti-Social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014. If it is considered significant enough, or if breaches of the aforementioned notices are witnessed, Environmental Health could also request for a review of the premises licence or refer the matter for prosecution for breach of notice.

Should you require any further information, please let me know.

Kind regards,

Christopher Humphreys
Environmental Protection Officer

Environmental Health
East Staffordshire Borough Council
Town Hall
King Edward Place
Burton upon Trent
Staffordshire
DE14 2EB

Email: christopher.humphreys@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk

Website: www.eaststaffsbc.gov.uk



Follow us on Twitter @ESBCEnvHealth

"Help save paper - do you really need to print this email?"

"If you are visiting The Town Hall please note that we have limited car parking spaces available. Short stay parking (free for up to 2 hours) is available at the front of the Town Hall. There is also a pay and display car park at the nearby Burton Train Station (next to the Travel Lodge). ES spaces in the Town Hall car park are strictly for PERMIT HOLDERS ONLY."